

TWENTIETH CENTURY CLUB – MARCH 2018

Editors: Jane Chapman/Cynthia Harris

Issue No. 97

From the President

Several issues were decided at the February Executive Board meeting. As those of you who attended the lunch know, we completed an interest survey of members. The goal of the survey is to get a better understanding of our membership's community involvement and to assist in planning our own activities and programs. Thank you to everyone who participated. Also mentioned at the lunch: you will be receiving a correction to the by-laws. TCC is a 501C(7) organization, not a 501C(3). We have been a 501C(7) dating back many years and the Board feels it important to make this correction.

The Executive Board voted on the recipients for our Day-of-Giving, the March lunch. The total donations will be announced at the lunch. Finally, we will be raffling a 1994 edition of TCC Cookbook in March. Proceeds will go to our general fund.

Thank you all for your generosity to our visiting charity, STEP 2. The organization's CEO, Diaz Dixon, gave a wonderful explanation of the contributions this group makes, including its national recognition. I also want to say thank you to our Philanthropic Chair, Marianne Deluca, and her committee, Bobbie Miller and Sarah Britt, for the great job they have done.

We had yet another good program, local mystery writer Todd Borg. Todd talked about the process of writing and developing his characters. Todd's success includes publishing fifteen books in his series. And, a quick reminder that the Left Coast Crime convention will be held in Reno, March 22-25, thanks in no small part to Lynn Bremer's efforts as chairperson.

The 2018-2019 candidates for office will be announced at the March lunch. Thank you to Roni Nicora and members of the nominating committee for their efforts.

Peggy Slattery, President

2018-2019 OFFICERS & DIRECTOR5

President	.Peggy Slattery
VP Programs & House	.Lynn Bremer &
	Edie Ferguson
VP Philanthropic	Marianne DeLuca
VP Membership	Liz Sheppard
Treasurer	Jan Browne
Recording Secretary	. Barbara Korosa
Parliamentarian*	

DIRECTORS:

Peggy Slattery, Bev Waldron, Bonnie Kimmel, Roni Nicora, Noel English

MEETING

THURS., MAR. 8, 2018, ATLANTIS HOTEL

Social 11-11:45 am; followed by meeting and luncheon

Members & Guests: \$25; Walk-in \$35
Reservations due by Friday, March 2nd
(form enclosed)
Please send reservations to Edie Ferguson
2640 Avenida Landa. Reno 89523

MENU

Chicken Piccata, Yukon Gold mashed potatoes, Vegetable medley

Vegetarian – Eggplant Parmigiana

Chocolate Mousse Cake

MARCH PROGRAM

Lynne Gray, Ph.D., President of the Olli Board, was originally scheduled for February. She had to postpone due to unexpected breast cancer surgery. We wish her well, and look forward to her talk about the Osher Lifelong Learning Institute at UNR.

Lynn Bremer

Mystery Book Club

Here is the reading list for the next three months:

<u>March 21</u>- <u>Magpie Murders</u> by Anthony Horowitz. Discussion leader will be Edie Ferguson.

<u>April 18</u> - Bonnie Kimmel will lead a discussion of <u>Tahoe Payback</u> by Todd Borg.

<u>May 16</u> - Joan Brick will discuss Jo Nesbo's <u>The</u> <u>Snowman.</u>

Lots of good reading coming up! See you at Rounds!!

Joan Brick

BRIDGE GROUP

Party bridge meets at the Lakeridge Tennis Club restaurant with check-in at 9:45 a.m. and play beginning at 10 a.m. on the first Friday of the month. Luncheon is served at noon and play continues until about 2:30.

Please be aware of the basket placed near the "goodies" where you can place your donations for the current philanthropy.

Please call Jan Browne, 762-1765, if you are not part of this group but would like to be included.

Jan Browne and Jane Chapman

MEMBERSHIP

Three new members were introduced at the February luncheon. Please welcome Carolyn Allfree, Muriel Bishop and returning member Rosemary Price. This brings our membership number to 83.

Liz Sheppard

WINNER OF THE FREE LUNCH: SUE MOORE-FRY (second time in a row!)

........................

WINNER OF 50/50 DRAWING: EDIE FERGUSON

CONGRATULATIONS TO BOTH

Philanthropy

The Board of Directors of TCC has designated monies generated from The Twentieth Century Club Legacy Fund at Community Foundation of Western Nevada (CFWN) to three local organizations: **Eddy House**, to end youth homelessness in the Reno/Sparks area; **Pets for Vets**, whose goal is to help heal the emotional wounds of military veterans by pairing them with a shelter dog that is specially selected to match his/her personality; and **Safe Embrace**, a family violence and prevention program whose aim is to create a safe place where the circle of violence can stop. These charities are consistent with TCC goals supporting women, children, animals, and veterans in our community.

TCC also sponsors scholarships that benefit young women attending TMCC who are working towards a degree in a health care profession. This has been an ongoing program and is expected to continue for many years to come.

Thanks to your generosity and concern for those less fortunate, TCC is able to continue the legacy that began in 1894. "The measure of the worth of an organization to its community is found in its ability to embrace opportunities for service."

In appreciation for all you do – thank you!

MAH JONG

We heard that there are some members who are interested in learning Mah Jong, so we are going to institute a beginners' table starting on March 12th. Play is from 10:30 at Lakeridge Tennis Club. We order lunch from the menu and then continue play until around 3:30. Please call either Edie Ferguson, 757-0974, or Linda Felices, 750-0632 to indicate your interest.

0000000000000